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Dear Friends of Thulir at Asha Bangalore,

The last eight months has been good at Thulir. We have been able to make considerable gains in the programmes here. This is largely due to Asha Bangalore's continued support and especially the enhanced support we received for the Dec 09 to May 2010 period. In fact, we felt so comfortable and secure that we forgot we need to put in request for the next half yearly support beginning June 2010!

The Senior students' at Thulir have grown in confidence the past 8 months. Their work quality has improved and they are able to appreciate Thulir's outlook on their education and future prospects. The addition of a workshop facility, which is currently in the finishing stages and partly equipped with machinery, has brought in a lot of new energy. This facility has been put up by Tribal Health Initiative and the students are involved in the entire building's wiring work [both for lighting as well as for machinery] and are learning Steel fabrication work at site by making grill doors and window shutters.

The Evening School Children's batch is also making progress and we have a group of new comers this year. The older children among this group are able to read with more confidence. We are now in the process of organising their sessions a bit more and identifying needs of specific groups amongst them.

A very significant development is that our Thulir team is growing. Ravi Chandran, who has worked with Tribal Health Initiative since its inception in 1992 and who had taken a break from his work there has joined Thulir to teach. He is a very good teacher. He is a Mechanical Engineer by training who worked in Admin at THI and so has a variety of experience and skill to offer. Already in the 3 months since he has been with us, he has made a big difference in the programme of the senior children. He has spent considerable time counselling students who have finished class 10 and 12 about higher studies opportunities – colleges, courses, helping fill applications, available scholarships, etc. He has also been coaching students preparing for re-exams for class 10 and 12 and plans to continue this activity as part of Thulir's schedule this year, since there is a demand for this from the students. He takes regular classes in general studies [news analysis], puzzles and quizzes, Tamil language skills, and helps in Workshop projects that our senior batch of        BT Course students are doing.    

Sanjeev and Anita(Asha-Blr volunteers) have also shifted to Sittilingi for 6 months. We are excited to have them volunteering here and teaching students at Thulir.

We had several sessions with Rajamma, Devagi, Perumal and   Senthil (who are all full time staff at Thulir now) along with the senior students over a week this month, discussing what they would like to do in future. We were pleasantly surprised that they clearly articulated that they enjoyed working together, have learnt and value cooperation, and feel skills they have learnt here could be used to generate livelihoods. They also clearly stated that they prefer working in groups rather than as individuals and that they need help with marketing their skills/ produce. We can now clearly see the possibility of a cooperative collective emerging at Thulir and are excited about giving shape to this idea in the coming years. The challege is whether we can integrate it into the current Thulir activities.   

As you may know, Thulir is presently operating out of Anu and Krishna's personal property, using temporary buildings put up using personal funds. As Thulir's needs are growing, the current space is not adequate and there is no further scope for expansion here. Also Thulir Trust cannot invest its resources in this land [even in the present space it occupies] as the land does not belong officially to the Trust.

After a few years of looking around to purchase suitable land for Thulir's campus, we have got lucky and have now  purchased 2 acres of land very close to the present place, closer to the village. We gradually plan to put up buildings and eventually have a campus of our own. 

The funds for the purchase have come from 5 years advance towards students stipends and course expenses that one of our donors had given. They agreed that this amount could be used to purchase the land on the condition that we raise equivalent amount from other sources to continue the course for the next 5 years.

So we have to raise the money [about Rupees 7 lakhs] that we spent for the land purchase and raise additionally for the buildings in the future.  

We are planning to take in a new batch of above 14 yrs old in the coming month. We plan to take about 8 to 10 students. The older batch will continue for another 6 months to 1 year. [Though we have one student less -- Vijaykumar has taken up a job in Tiruppur] 

As for the financial requirements for the present 6 months, we will need additional support for salaries as we have given an increment to Staff of Rs.250 per month and also we have Ravi's salary of Rs.6000 as an addition. The increase in number of students with the addition of the new batch means increase in the Lunch bill too. 

Asha-Blr approved budget was for Thulir was Rs.32,400 for the last 6 months. Over this period we have spent Rs 40,000 per month and have raised the balance from other sources.
We are proposing a budget of Rs 45,000 per month to include the additional salary and food bill.  We have budgeted Rs 5000 under the the “Other Expenses” items, to cover part of costs for course materials and farming training expenses. We have spent Rs 16,000 under this section in the past 6 months and this is likely to go up in the coming year with the new batch joining in. We will try to raise the additional sum required separately from other sources.

The approval of Rs 45,000 per month, for the next 6 months will help us continue the programme smoothly.

We would like to request you to also consider, in the coming months, the possibility of additional support towards Campus land costs and Building costs.

Here are some updates on the suggestions made by Asha-Blr 6 months ago: 

The attendance of the evening children is being compiled. There were many mistakes in the data entry by the students into spreadsheets. Now we have got a new programme where data entry will become simpler. There are a few bugs and we are in the process of fixing those. Soon we should be able to compile this. However the raw data is available with us since Thulir's inception.

We did a round of evaluation of Thulir by all the students recently. We were surprised and proud to see the seriousness with which all the students- even the 6-10 year olds - undertook the task of evaluation.
Most children listed reading books and mathematics as the first thing they learnt. Learning through activity based learning has in the past been listed as ‘playing’ and it is heartening to note that the children feel that these activities have lead to tangible results. While the evening snack was appreciated, all children said they would continue to come even if it was stopped. The children wanted Thulir to extend beyond the Tue-Sat to include Mon as well. The children have asked the present technique of teaching school related work through activities be continued and not be replaced by tuition. Any irregularity at Thulir by themselves of their friends has been attributed to sickness, fear of ghost residing in the land on the way to Thulir, agricultural work or having to take care of younger children. All children felt that they understand what they do well at Thulir and feel Thulir has succeeded in helping them do so without relying on corporal punishment.
A list of Alumni of our Course is ready [it was compiled earlier and lost inadvertently!].We are preparing a document “looking back at the past 6 years of Thulir”. We will be circulating this soon.

As for the BT Course Curriculum, we do have a clear idea in our minds as to the kind of Capabilities a student should acquire by the end of the course. We see it as something much more than just the physical and academic skills that they acquire.

We are clear that the student should, after undergoing this course: 

· Have improved in self confidence

· Not think of himself/herself as a failure

· Discovered his/her own skill/interest/talent

· Be self motivated, self driven

· Be able to think independently

· Be able to decide about steps for their own future with dignity and confidence.  

The real test, we feel, is whether the student is able to think independently and creatively with a sense of being responsible for the community around. We also believe that each student is different in their abilities, attitudes and affinity to particular skills. The course should be able to respond differently to individual requirements as far as possible. Therefore we have deliberately refrained from defining boundaries of the course and listing a curriculum.

The present batch have learnt basic Construction, Electronics, electrical wiring, bee-keeping, organic farming, Solar photovoltaic installation, welding, plumbing, some craft work and handmade soap making.

Along with the practical work they have learnt to write about and do the estimating and costing for the different projects they do. This would help in developing entrepreneurial skills.
In any case the specific skill sets that we introduce depends on the availability of particular skilled teachers at a given time; and therefore changes year to year. We clearly see the skill training as a means to acquiring meaningful education and not as an end in itself. 

However we are conscious of the need for being able to evaluate whether we are getting returns for the efforts and resources being spent. Our constant efforts at documenting work and progress at Thulir is mainly towards this end. We are open to ideas and suggestions on how to achieve this in a better manner. Please do get back to us on this; it would be nice to have a discussion.  

With Best Wishes,

Anu and Krishna

Sittilingi

